
BUDGET AMENDMENT REQUEST 2018-04 
MOLOKAI AKAU STREET DRAINLINE REPLACEMENT 

PROPOSED INCREASE: $350,000 ($290,000 IF PACKAGED) 
DISTRICT: WA IL UKU-KAHUL UI 

Scope of Work: 
• Replacement of 700 feet of 18-inch to 30-inch diameter drainline 

at Molokai Akau Street, from Onehee Avenue to Pohaku Street. 
• Adjustments to other utilities 
• Reconstruction of affected driveways and sidewalk 

Project Justification: 
The drainage system is 50 years old and the existing corrugated 
metal pipes have deteriorated to the point where voids at the bottom 
have formed. Sinkholes occurred at this location in June 2015 and 
January 2017. Continued delay of this project will lead to worsened 
conditions and additional sinkhole occurrences. The project must be 
completed to ensure adequate drainage infrastructure and a safe 
roadway is provided at this subdivision 

BUDGET AMENDMENT REQUEST 2018-05 
ALAMAHA STREET DRAINLINE REPLACEMENT AT WAKEA AVENUE 

PROPOSED INCREASE: $520,000 ($490,000 IF PACKAGED) 
DISTRICT: WAILUKU-KAHULU! 

Scope of Work: 
• Replacement of 360 feet of 18-inch to 30-inch diameter drainline 

at the Kahului Industrial Subdivision. 
• Requires dewatering the site 
• Repair of existing sidewalks 

Project Justification: 
The drainage system is 40 years old and the existing corrugated 
metal pipes have deteriorated to the point where voids at the bottom 
have formed. Sinkholes occurred at this location in July 2016 and 
September 2017. Continued delay of this project will lead to 
worsened conditions and additional sinkhole occurrences. The 
project must be completed to ensure adequate drainage infrastructure 
and a safe roadway is provided at this high-traffic commercial area. 

BUDGET AMENDMENT REQUEST 2018-06 
POHAKU STREET DRAINLINE REPLACEMENT 

PROPOSED INCREASE: $1,500,000 ($1,420,000 IF PACKAGED) 
DISTRICT: WAIL UKU-KAHUL UI 

Scope of Work: 
• Replacement of 2,300 feet of 18-inch to 54-inch drainline at 

Pohaku Street. 
• Adjustments to other utilities 
• Resurfacing the affected lane at Pohaku Street 
• Reconstruction of speed humps 

Project Justification: 
The drainage system is 50 years old and the existing corrugated metal 
pipes have deteriorated to the point where voids at the bottom have 
formed. Sinkholes occurred at this location several times in the past 
decade. Continued delay of this project will lead to worsened 
conditions and additional sinkhole occurrences. The project must be 
completed to ensure adequate drainage infrastructure and a safe 
roadway is provided at this subdivision. 

RECEIVED AT 	MEETING ON 11-7-17 


